Dear Senior and Parent(s)/Guardian(s) of Seniors,

The District will be offering the Senior Service Project Program again this 2023-24 school year. The Senior Service Project Program is extensive and highly involved and will require an application process. If accepted, the Project period will run from approximately May 20, 2024 and end on or about June 19, 2024. The Senior Service Project offers students a rewarding opportunity to conclude their Hanover Park Regional High School District educational experience by providing community service to the surrounding area.

You recently received a presentation in your English classes explaining the eligibility requirements and application process. If you meet the eligibility requirements listed below and are interested in applying, please contact Ms. Kristen Hogan, the Senior Service Project Coordinator, at <a href="khogan@hpreg.org">khogan@hpreg.org</a>, for the application and information packet.

In order to participate in the Senior Service Project, students must meet the following eligibility requirements:

- A senior year weighted GPA (grade point average) of 3.3 or higher until the student begins Project on or about May 20, 2024.
- A positive behavior record as related to disciplinary referrals, as per the discretion of the building Principal.
- No more than ten absences to school. No more than ten absences to a full year class and no more than five absences for a semester class.
  - As per the student handbook, all physician or medical notes regarding absences must be submitted to the attendance office no later than three days after the student's return to school.
- No more than ten tardies to school. No more than ten tardies to a full year class and five tardies for a semester class.
- Any exceptions to the eligibility requirements will be subject to the discretion of the principal. Student appeals must be made directly to the principal.

If you meet the eligibility requirements listed above and are interested in applying, please contact Ms. Kristen Hogan, the Senior Service Project Coordinator, at <a href="khogan@hpreg.org">khogan@hpreg.org</a>, for the application and information packet. The application is due on March 28, 2024. If you have questions regarding the Senior Service Project, please contact Ms. Kristen Hogan, Senior Service Project Coordinator at <a href="khogan@hpreg.org">khogan@hpreg.org</a>.

Don't miss this exciting and rewarding experience!

Cordially,

Kristen Hogan Senior Service Project Coordinator